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I have written before about our partnership with the Nottingham Confucius 

Institute, based at the University of Nottingham, and regular readers of the 

Newsletter will have seen many of the activities that have taken place in our 

schools as a result of this partnership and our Confucius Classroom. Over the 

past two years, this has included activities such as Tai Chi and Calligraphy, 

involvement in our Open Evenings and PTA events, and language lessons. 

Indeed, for the last year, we have included Mandarin lessons on the curriculum 

for some Year 7 groups at Alderman White and we hope and expect that this 

will now be a permanent fixture on the timetable, and will lead eventually to our 

first Mandarin GCSE classes. 

The benefits of our Confucius Classroom status have been huge. It provides 2 

Chinese teachers, Beibei and Dandan, who work with us to run the 

programmes, as well as funding and resources for equipment and materials. It 

also provides a link to the nationwide network of Confucius schools and to the 

work of Confucius Institutes internationally. Next year, when the Bramcote 

School students are at Bramcote College, we expect that the benefits of this 

programme will spread even wider. 

As well as the advantage of learning a very important world language, we 

believe that a programme like this is a wonderful way of helping our students to 

connect to the wider world. Links between this part of Nottingham and China are 

very strong, in large part due to the presence of Nottingham University, and you 

may be aware that we have been running a successful Chinese school at 

Alderman White every Saturday for some years, currently attended by about 

250 people each week. It is clear that the role of China is growing 

internationally, and an understanding of Chinese culture and language is 

something that can only be beneficial to our students. It is also vitally important 

to foster an attitude of understanding, curiosity and tolerance amongst our 

students, so that they can play a small part in promoting strong and positive 

relationships between people of different nationalities and cultures. 

Last night, we met with a group of 6th Form students and parents in preparation 

for our first visit to China, which will take place this Autumn. The trip, which is 

largely funded through the Confucius programme, will give students the 

opportunity to visit this remarkable country and take part in a fantastic range of 

visits and activities. Iôm sure it will be a life-changing and life-enhancing 

experience for them. We expect that this will be the first of many annual visits 

for Bramcote College students. 
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29th 

- 30th 

Duke Of Edinburghôs Award  

Year 10 Practice Expedition 

Obz  

1st 
Bank Holiday 

Schools Closed 

5th 

TBS PTA Fashion Show And 

Clothes Sale 

19:00, Doors Open 18:30 

The Bramcote School 

9th 
Business Breakfast 

08:00 - 10:00 

Holme Pierrepont  

16th Year 10 Reports Issued 

18th 

Year 9 Parentsô Evening 

16:00 - 19:00 

Alderman White School &  

The Bramcote School 

23rd 

- 26th 

PGL Leadership Trip 

Barton Hall, Devon 

26th Last Day of Half Term 

Lvof  

5th Return to School and College 

6th 

Duke of Edinburghôs Award 

Information Evening 

Year 9:   18:00 - 19:00 

Year 12: 19:30 - 20:30 

Alderman White School Hall 

9th 

Duke of Edinburghôs Award 

Year 10 Route Planning Day 

Alderman White School 

Please see our websites or login to our free app to 
view a full calendar of events and important dates. 

 

Paul Heery  

Executive Headteacher 
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For more news as itôs happening you can follow and like our accounts on Twitter and Facebook.  You can also download our 

free App to quickly and automatically receive messages we send out, for easy access to our upcoming events, latest news, 

absence reporting and more.  Use the links below or search your app store for óMySchoolAppô. 

 AldermanWhite 

 TheBramcoteSch 

 BC6F 

 WHPFederation 

 

Alderman White School 

The Bramcote School 

Bramcote College 

https://twitter.com/aldermanwhite
https://twitter.com/thebramcotesch
https://twitter.com/bc6f
https://twitter.com/whpfederation
https://www.facebook.com/AldermanWhite1/
https://www.facebook.com/bramcotesch
https://www.facebook.com/bc6f1
https://itunes.apple.com/gb/app/myschoolapp/id850482951?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.webpagesoftware.myschoolapp.app
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.webpagesoftware.myschoolapp.app
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.webpagesoftware.myschoolapp.app
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.webpagesoftware.myschoolapp.app
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.webpagesoftware.myschoolapp.app
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.webpagesoftware.myschoolapp.app
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.webpagesoftware.myschoolapp.app
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On Friday 30th March Federation GCSE and 

A level Art students headed ódown southô to 

the Tate Britain Art Gallery in London to see 

the óDavid Hockneyô exhibition along with the 

Tateôs current permanent collection. All 33 Year 10, 11 and 12 

students enjoyed the gallery spaces and the chance to see 

artworks by one of Britainôs most esteemed artists up close 

and óreal sizeô, instead of poor reproductions on the internet.  

The weather looked promising and the day went smoothly 

without a hitch. We got to London in good time and the cold 

wind didnôt dampen the studentsô spirits as they explored the 

South Bank area near the Festival Hall and then walked along 

by the embankment to the Gallery. 

The exhibition was a retrospective of David Hockneyôs work, a 

range of his work spanning six decades.  The students found 

it inspiring and have now got some good ideas for their own 

work.  

Afterwards we met up with the coach and headed back to 

Nottingham and thanks to Mrs Hewittôs expert planning we 

were back for 9pm. Thanks also to all the students who were 

impeccably behaved throughout! 

Mrs G Friend and Mrs M Hewitt 

RUC Hbtijpo %ipx 

Tickets are selling fast for the Fashion Show on 5th May.  

With great bargains to be had from top retailers, make sure 

you donôt miss out! 

The Bramcote School PTA 

Gybnt 

A reminder that exam information, timetables, revision 

resources and copies of the current regulations for the 

upcoming summer exam season are available under the 

exams section on our websites.   

Due to the volume of revision materials on offer for each 

subject at Key Stage 4, we are unable to provide access to 

every resource directly via the school websites. Any students 

wishing to access revision materials outside school (other 

than the general strategies and guides published online) 

should use our Remote Access facility.  Once logged on, all 

exam resources can be found on the 'Federation Student (M)' 

drive, in the Exam folder. 

   aldermanwhite.school/index.php/exams 

   thebramcote.school/index.php/exams 

   bramcote.college/index.php/students/exams 

http://aldermanwhite.school/index.php/exams
http://thebramcote.school/index.php/exams
bramcote.college/index.php/students/exams
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The Bramcote School and College PTA recently launched a competition for students to design a new logo to be used by the 

PTA on all promotional materials. The students who were selected as creating the top 20 designs were invited to a taster 

session delivered by external providers Dizzy Ink. (dizzyink.co.uk) 

The owner of the graphic design company provided professional advice about what makes the most attractive and purposeful 

logos. Students then had the opportunity to improve their designs before they were once again judged. Judging this time was 

done by the students themselves and 6 students have been selected to attend a Business Breakfast meeting hosted by Mel 

Lancley in May where a winner will be crowned. All students designed fabulous designs with the help of the session and any of 

them would have been worthy winners. Keep your eyes peeled for the final design on future PTA documents.  

Thanks to Mel for organising the session with Dizzy Ink and the students for engaging in the opportunity. 

Dizzy Ink are an example of a local young start up with an ambition to bring Nottingham further into the 

design forefront. Outside of London, Nottingham has the largest number of independent businesses - Dizzy 

Ink is an example of this. 

Miss E Heydon  

(on behalf of the Bramcote School and College PTA) 
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The Short Form Film Company are once again 

returning to Bramcote to film another series of 

popular BBC childrenôs series Jamie Johnson.   
 

Once again, children are needed to take part as extras.  To 

register your interest in being an extra in the upcoming third 

series, filming between August and October 2017 in 

Bramcote and other areas of Nottingham, please email the 

production team: jamiejohnson@shortformfilm.com 
 

Short Form Film Company 
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Amelia Peddie, in Year 8 at Alderman 

White School, was nominated 'Most 

Improved Fighter' in her local Kickboxing 

club, TEK, last weekend.  

Amelia only began kickboxing 18 months 

ago and joined fight squad in September.  

It's a great achievement - well done 

Amelia! 

Nicola Peddie 
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I applied to the Higher Engineering Apprenticeship at Rolls Royce because it is a 

world-renowned company that offers a (paid-for) engineering degree as well as the 

potential to develop in the company.  

After passing necessary online numerical/analytical tests and submitting a 300-word 

essay, I got an invitation to an assessment day. The assessment day consisted of 3 main parts: technical interview, group 

activity and personal presentation. For the technical I had to talk about the company and present research about the 

engineering behind a gas turbine and answer technical questions. The group activity evaluated how I co-operated with others 

in designing and flying a paper aeroplane to a budget and specification given. In the presentation about myself, I had to 

describe my suitability for the apprenticeship, as well as answer competency questions from the assessor. I also had to retake 

a numerical test to confirm my previous test score. 

The experience was stressful because I knew what a big opportunity it was to work for Rolls Royce. I also knew that they only 

accept 20-30 apprentices out the 33,000 that applied and so I felt extremely privileged to be offered a place when I got the 

telephone call. I am looking forward to the start of the 3-year apprenticeship in September because itôll be a different learning 

experience compared to normal college life and an opportunity to grow as an engineer. 

Jess Holmes 

Bramcote College (Year 13) 

http://www.dizzyink.co.uk/
mailto:jamiejohnson@shortformfilm.com
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In partnership with NCN and Middle Street Beeston, all of the following courses 

are located at Middle Street Resource Centre, 74 Middle Street, Beeston, NG9 

2AR.  The cost of the courses is funded if your child is in receipt of free 

school meals (contact Julie.Francis@whpfederation.org to book a place).   

Courses are free if you are in receipt of certain means tested benefits (you will 

need to come into a Central College main site to enrol).  

If not in receipt of benefits, the listed course fee should be paid and you can enrol by phone. Call Central College on 0115 914 

6414 quote the course code listed. 
 

Beginners Painting and Drawing - Friday 12th May - 7th July (8 Weeks), 10:00 - 12:00   Code CC7391LP2Y, Cost Ã47 
This course aims to provide a supportive atmosphere for learners to develop their drawing and painting skills in a range of media. Using Summer as the 

theme, still-life and landscape will be explored and several finished drawings and paintings produced. Reference will be made to the work of past and 

contemporary artists. Please bring an apron and an A3 cartridge paper pad at least 130gsm, a 4B pencil and an eraser. (Cost excluding apron about Ã10)  
 

Improvers Painting and Drawing - Friday 12th May - 7th July (8 Weeks), 13:30 - 15:30  Code CC7438LP2Y, Cost Ã52 
This course aims to provide a supportive atmosphere for learners with some experience to develop their drawing and painting skills further in a range of 

media. Still-life and landscape will be explored and several finished drawings and paintings produced. Reference will be made to the work of past and 

contemporary artists. Please bring an A3 cartridge pad at least 130gsm, a 4B pencil and an eraser. (Cost about Ã10)  

 

Managing Perfectionism One Day Workshop - Saturday 29th April 10:00 - 15:30   Code CC9639LP1Y, Cost Ã16 
This workshop will reflect on perfectionist behaviours and offer techniques to try that may allow a more rational response to life events and challenges. This 

course will also include elements of confidence building and goal setting with the support of others who are facing similar challenges.  
 

Time Management One Day Workshop - Saturday 20th May 10:00 - 15:30    Code CC9640LP1Y, Cost Ã16 
This workshop will be a practical review of a number of time management techniques, using a range of traditional and more modern ideas. It would be useful 

for anyone who may struggle to prioritise, feels overwhelmed by their commitments or just isn't sure where to start.  
 

Decision Making One Day Workshop -  Saturday 17th June 10:00 - 15:30     Code CC9641LP1Y, Cost Ã16 
This one day workshop could help you to identify why decision making can become very difficult and it offers a wide range of strategies to try to build up 

confidence in your decision making skills. 
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Pre Driver Training  

Thursday 1st June 2017 

The Elizabethan Academy, Retford 
 

Via East Midlands in partnership with Nottinghamshire 

County Council would like to offer you an exciting opportunity 

to take part in our pre driver training event. 

This course is designed to give 15-17 year olds their first 

experience of driving in a safe and controlled environment 

with fully qualified driving instructors.  The day also includes 

workshops about learning to drive and safe driving.  

The days training will cost Ã45 and is open to all 15-17 year 

olds. Spaces are limited, so bookings will be taken on a first 

come first served basis. You do not need a provisional 

licence to attend this event. 

For more information please contact: 

T: 0300 500 80 80 

E: autumn.rose@viaem.co.uk 

W: nottinghamshire.gov.uk 
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The Nottinghamshire Outstanding Achievement 4Uth Award 

aims to recognise young people who have achieved a great 

deal and pushed their personal boundaries, whatever they 

are. It is a county council initiative to celebrate the 

achievements of young people across the county (this does 

not include those living within the Nottingham City 

boundaries). 

The 7th annual Nottinghamshire County Council 4Uth 

Awards is looking for nominees who have excelled in a 

variety of areas including caring for others, sporting 

achievements, overcoming adversity or those who have 

made a vital contribution in their local community.  

Young people can be nominated by individuals or 

organisations, and nominations will close on 16 June 2017.  

For more information, and to download a nomination form, 

visit the 4uth pages of the Nottingham County Council 

website: 

nottinghamshire.gov.uk/education/youth-services/4uth-award 

mailto:Julie.Francis@whpfederation.org?subject=Courses
mailto:autumn.rose@viaem.co.uk?subject=Pre-Driver%20Training,%201st%20June,%20Retford
http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk
http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/education/youth-services/4uth-award

